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 Ysgol Gymunedol Bodnant Community School 
 

 

Newsletter 
 Issue No. 3                                                                                  November 2023 

 

Thank you so much for helping 

us raise an incredible £156 in 

our school pumpkin raffle. The 

gardening club are so thankful 

to you all. Bodnant families are 

the best! 
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Wed 

21st 

Over the last 2 weeks year 2 have embarked on an enterprise journey. After reading a  

story about a pizza gobbling T-Rex the learners wanted to have a go at making their own 

healthy pizza. But they hit a dilemma. To make a pizza they needed money to purchase 

the ingredients. With planning, preparation, creating and selling the learners hosted a          

dinosaur egg shop and have been working on a variety of skills including letter writing,  

instruction writing, product testing, design and evaluation. They successfully made 

enough money and enjoyed making healthy pizzas and creating digital graphs to        

showcase our favourite toppings.  Da iawn pawb! 
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Bodnant Gardening Club 

Please get in touch if you 

have anything you would 

like to donate to our 

school garden, or if you 

know a community group 

who would like to get    

involved and  engage with 

our exciting garden. 

 

We are very fortunate to have fantastic groups of children 

who give their time to work in the school garden. Our       

gardening club team this year are from Year 3. They have  

already helped to clear all the tomato patches and to weed 

the planters. They decided to raffle off the school pumpkins 

which were grown over the summer to raise money for the 

garden. We were thrilled to raise £156 which will be used to 

buy some new plants and equipment for the spring. We are 

always keen to hear from anyone who would like to be      

involved with the garden, so don’t be shy, get in touch. Many 

thanks 
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Bodnant helping in the Community  
On Monday 16th October 3AL walked to Bastion Road Park to meet Denbighshire’s          

Biodiversity Team. The team had been completing enhancement works on a number of 

wildflower meadow sites throughout the county. The children assisted the team in planting 

a variety of native local provenance wildflower plugs on these sites to increase the variety 

of species present. In Prestatyn, the team have planted approximately 5,600 wildflower 

plugs in Bastion Road Park for the coming year and for the future. Well done children for all 

your hard work during the afternoon.  

One of the thousands of 

wildflower plugs that 

were planted.  

The children were shown how to plant the plugs. 
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On Tuesday 24th October Mr Batterbee took two Bodnant tag rugby teams to Rhyl Rugby Club 

for an interschool tag rugby festival. The Bodnant teams performed amazingly and worked well 

as a team to win nearly all their matches. The teams were named the Lions and the Dragons and 

their scores were as follows: 

 

Lions 5 Hiraddug 4  

Dragons  4 Clawdd Offa 2 

Lions 6 Ysgol Y Llys 0 

Lions 1 Esgob Morgan 0 

Dragons  5  Fron Goch 0 

Dragons  2  Melyd 3  

 

Thank you to all the parents who  

provided lifts.  

We couldn’t do this without your help 

and support. 

Year 3 & 4 After school TAG rugby club 

Fantastic effort from Year 4 with TAG  

rugby club. They proved they were 

proper rugby  players and weren't put 

off by a bit of rain and got stuck in. 

Thank you to the pupils for an excellent 

attitude and  bringing the fun to an      

after-school club.  

Year 3 did the first 4 weeks and year 4 

at the end. The future is bright for rugby 

at Bodnant.  Special thank you to   

Marttha Canty for offering her time to 

help the children. On loan from Ysgol Y 

Llys and a valuable help to Mr           

Batterbee.  
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Betty said….. Dog club is a great 
idea! I love meeting the children 
from Year 3 and get to play ball 
with them. I nearly fell asleep when 
they were reading to me...but that’s 
not unusual.  

This month Mrs Vaughan 
–Thomas started the 
afterschool dog club 
with children from year 
3. As Betty has been in 
school with us for a few 
years now it is good for 
the children to have an 
understanding of what 
goes into having a pet. 
The children have been 
throwing the ball,   
learning grooming skills, 
practicing their reading 
and taking Betty for a 
walk. Betty is very proud 
to be our school dog and 
enthusiastically takes 
part in all these            
activities.  
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 To take part in any 
Urdd competitions , 
your child will need to 
be a member. You 
need to renew your               
membership each year.  
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Well done to all the children 

who were treated to hot 

chocolate this month.  
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Congratulations to all our 

Bronze Behaviour Award 

winners.  
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My Dog Teddy 

My name is Lara, and I have a dog and his breed is a cockapoo 

and he is 3 years old. I got him in lock down so we call him our 

Lock down doggy, Teddy Ruxpin, and puppy dog. He was a      

surprise for me. My mum and Harry (my brother) said they were 

going for my brothers football and they came back and surprised 

me with Teddy/Ted. 

Ted's favourite field is the one next to our school. Either my 

brother, my mum and I or my dad and I. I love to play with him 

with all his balls and I love to play tug of war with him. I love it 

when he comes to play on my bed because I can stroke him. Also 

when we go on a walk Ted always looks at us like he really wants 

a stick. And when we say “good boy Ted” he runs away. When 

we throw his ball he jumps up in the air and catches the ball, and 

sometimes he even roles over it. I love my Ted.  

We are pleased to introduce our Reporters Club for this year. The club meets on a Wednesday evening 
after school and the children are encouraged to extend their writing skills and to contribute articles to 
the school newsletter. The first piece to be written below is by Lara in Year 5. The children are               
encouraged to write about topics which they are passionate about and we look forward to publishing 
these articles over the coming year. The club is open to children in year 5 and 6. There is no booking 
needed to join the club, we welcome all the children.  
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NASAL FLU VACCINE 

The School Immunisation Team will be coming into school on  Tuesday, 28th  
November. They will administer the  NASAL FLU VACCINE to children in        
Reception to Year 6, if you have  completed the consent form. For the first time, 
the form is to be completed on line, please follow the link below to complete the 
consent form by Tuesday 21 November: 

https://forms.office.com/e/vZMsu9Rp0x 

The NHS recommends that your child has a flu vaccination every year. 

  

RSD (Mrs Davidson)   -  THURSDAY 

RSON (Miss O’Neill)  -  THURSDAY 

1LG  (Mrs Graham)  -  WEDNESDAY 

1HN (Miss Newby)  -  WEDNESDAY 

2CR  (Mrs Rowe)  -  FRIDAY 

2LW (Mrs Williams)   -  FRIDAY 

3ZC  (Miss Cywinski) -  TUESDAY 

3AL  (Mrs Longley) -  TUESDAY 

4NV  (Mrs Vaughan) -  MONDAY 

4JH  (Miss Hughes) -  MONDAY 

5CVN (Mrs Van Niekerk)  -  FRIDAY 

5AV-T  (Mrs Vaughan-Thomas) - FRIDAY 

6RB  (Mr Batterbee)  -  THURSDAY 

6HL  (Mrs Laing)  -  THURSDAY 

RAINBOW ROOM (Miss Mallon) - WEDNESDAY 

From Tuesday 7th November we will have some 

items from the Poppy Appeal for sale in school. 

Children can bring  money into school for the   

donation tin the guide price for items are below. 

You are welcome to donate more. 

Slap bands £1.50 

Wristbands £50p 

Reflector poppy 50p 

Zip ties 50p 
 

“The Royal British Legion is at the heart of a        

national network that supports our Armed Forces 

community. 

We're here through thick and thin – ensuring their 

unique contribution is never forgotten. We've 

been here since 1921 and we'll be here as long as 

they need us”.  

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fe%2FvZMsu9Rp0x&data=05%7C01%7CCantyS7%40Hwbcymru.net%7C1a59c22cf6ef4b62d8e908dbcede9522%7C4f3f0e52b734416494091b601d147993%7C0%7C0%7C638331227957458717%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3
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PARKING REMINDER 

Please can we remind      
parents and carers to      
consider our neighbours and 
park considerately when 
dropping off and collecting 
children from school.  Tesco 
car park is in walking        
distance of the school and 
we would ask parents to use 
this facility to ensure roads 
and driveways are clear.  
Thank you for your              
co-operation. 
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ACTIVITY DAY TIME PICK UP POINT 

Gardening Club Monday 3.20-4.30 Year 3 windy tunnel 

Dog Club – Year 3 Monday 3.20 – 4.15 Library Bus 

Reporters’ Club (Year 5 and 6) Wednesday 3.20-4.15 Main Reception 

Mr Batterbee’s After-school football club 

girls Year 3 & 4  
Wednesday 8th November 

to Wednesday 13th         

December. (6 weeks) 

3.20 – 4.30 Main Reception 

Slippers and Socks – Year 6 (8 weeks) Thursday 
Starting 5th October 

3.20 – 4.15 Main Reception 

School Choir – Years 3, 4, 5, and 6 Wednesday 
 

3.20 – 4.15 Main Reception 

School Council Monday 3.20 – 4.00 Year 5 Entrance 

Swap Shop Sessions – 3 sessions 
(Football cards / Pokemon) 

7th December,  21st March 

and 13th June 
3.20 – 4.15 Main Reception 

Mid Week Yoga Year 5 and 6 
(Before School) 

Wednesday 4 October -    

25 October 
8.15 – 8.45 School Hall 

Young Voices—For the children taking part 

in the concert—please attend 

Thursday 
Starting 9th November 

3.20 – 4.15 Year 6 entrance 

Urdd Club – Year 2 - 6 Thursday 
Starting 16th November 

3.20 – 4.15 Main Reception 

Archery—Run by Judo for Youth 5 week 

course for £20 

Starting Friday 10th          

November 

8.00 – 8.45 Drop off in Main  

Reception 

 

School Admissions ~ September 2024 
 

You can now apply to Denbighshire County Council for a school place for your child for academic year        
September 2024.  Please click on the link for DCC  School Admissions.   

https://www.denbighshire.gov.uk/en/education-and-schools/school-admissions/school-admissions.aspx  

 

 
 

PLEASE NOTE:  Having a place in a Nursery Class at a particular school does not guarantee your child’s place in Reception at that 
School and you will need to make a new application for a Reception class. 

School 
Year 
Group 

Child Born Between 
Forms available from Closing Date for     

Applications 
Notified of   
Outcome By 

Secondary 
School 

Year 7 
1st September 2012 and 
31st August 2013 

4th September 2023 4th November 2023 March 2024 

Primary 
School 

Reception 
1st September 2019 and 
31st August 2020 

25th September 2023  18th November 2023 April 2024 

Primary 
School 

Nursery 
1st September 2020 

and 31st August 2021 
25th September 2023 17th February 2024 May 2024 

https://www.denbighshire.gov.uk/en/education-and-schools/school-admissions/school-admissions.aspx
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Staff / visitors car park- Ffordd Parc Bodnant. 
This entrance has not been designed as a pupil drop off 
area. Parking is for staff and visitors only. The security 
pedestrian gate will only be opened for school visitors. 
 
Nant Hall road residents 
Please be mindful of our neighbours by not                  
inconveniencing them with your parking at drop off and 
pick up times. We regularly have phone calls into the 
school and this is not a good situation to be in. There is a 
large Tesco car park in walking distance from school and 
we would ask parents to use this facility to ensure roads 
and driveways are clear. Many thanks. 
 
Please can we remind you for Health and Safety        
reasons that parents must not park in the visitors car 
park to drop or pick up their children, unless previously           
arranged. It is also important that you find a space to park your car when bringing your child into 
school (please use Tesco car park and other car parks near to school). Please do not stop your 
vehicle outside the school gates to drop your child off in the morning, thank you.  
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DATES FOR THE DIARY 

DATE EVENT TIME 

AUTUMN TERM 2023 

Friday 27th October School closes for Half Term at 3.10pm / 3.20pm   

Monday 6th November Staff Training Day   

Tuesday 7th November Pupils Return to School 8.50am 

Wednesday  8th November After-school football club girls Year 3 & 4  
3:20pm—
4:15pm 

Thursday 9th November 
CogUrdd Competition in school (Urdd Members 

years 4-6) 
AM 

Friday 10th November Year 3 Pupils start Swimming Lessons AM 

Friday 10th November Year 2 – Coffee and Catch Up 2.30pm 

Friday 17th November Year 1 – Coffee and Catch Up 2.30pm 

Friday 24th November Reception – Coffee and Catch Up 2.30pm 

Friday 24th November Prestatyn Christmas light switch on TBC 

Friday 24th November Cogurdd Denbighshire round—Rhyl High TBC 

Tuesday 28th November Nasal Flu Vaccine for Reception to Year 6 pupils  All day 

Friday 1st December Rainbow Room – Coffee and Catch Up 2.30pm 

Tuesday 5th December 
Parents who could not attend Coffee and Catch Up have an-

other opportunity to look at their child’s work 
2.30pm 

Monday 11th December 
Christmas Concert for Reception/ Year 1 / Year 2  

Parish Church, High Street, Prestatyn 
9.30am/ 
2.30pm 

Tuesday 12th December Whole school Christmas dinner Dinner time 

Wednesday 13th December Christmas Concert – Year 3 – In School 9.30am/2.00p
m 

Thursday 14th December Christmas Concert – Year 4  - In School 9.30am/2.00p
m 

Friday 15th December Christmas Concert – Year 5 – In School 9.30am/2.00p
m 

Monday 18th December Christmas Concert – Year 6 – In School 9.30am/2.00p
m 

Tuesday 19th December Christmas Concert — Nursery 9:30am 
2:00pm 

Wednesday 20th December Visit to Scala Cinema for Reception to Year 6  All day 

Thursday 21st December  Children’s Christmas Fair  All day 

Friday 22nd December Year 4 children start Swimming Lessons AM 

Friday 22nd December Last Day of Term for all children   

SPRING TERM 2024 

Monday 8th January Children return to school for Spring Term 8.50am 

Monday 29th—1st Feb Design to smile varnish All day 

Tuesday 6th February Young Voices All day 

24th June - 28th June 2024 Glan Llyn Residential Trip Days 
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Term Dates for our school year 


